
 

August 23, 2018 

 

Evan Maxim 

Planning Director 

City of Mercer Island 

9611 SE 36th Street 

Mercer Island, Washington 98040 

 

RE: 5637 East Mercer Way – Parcel #1924059312 

City of Mercer Island, Washington 

 

Dear Evan, 

 

This letter is a response to question posed by staff as to what the 

differences are between the previously submitted Summers Property 

2015 site plan and the latest revised 2018 site plan.  It updates pages 

10-11 of my March 8, 2018 Revised Critical Areas Report, based on the 

revised survey plans and table prepared by Healy Alliance.  The revised 

survey plans and table are attached to this letter. Subject to the update 

provided by this letter, my March 8, 2018 Revised Critical Areas Report 

continues to accurately set forth my findings and conclusions regarding 

the proposal at 5637 Mercer Way. 

 

As can be seen in the attached Healy Alliance table and site plans from 

2015 and 2018, permanent wetland disturbance in the newer site plan 

has reduced wetland impacts from 2,064sf to 1,482sf (total reduction of 

582sf).  Temporary buffer impacts are slightly higher in the 2018 site 

plan, however these are needed for construction and grading and will be 

restored following the site work. 

 

As with wetland impacts, the 2018 site plan reduces permanent buffer 

impacts as well, reducing the impacts from 1,077sf in 2015 to 1,059sf in 

2018 (reduction of 18sf of permanent buffer impact).  Temporary buffer 

impacts are also slightly lower in 2018, being reduced from 786sf in 2015 

to 761sf in 2018 (reduction of 25sf). 

 

Overall the 2018 site plan has resulted in reductions of permanent 

impacts to both wetlands and buffers and represents the reducing and 
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minimizing impacts to the greatest extent practical given the sites 

environmental constraints.   

 

If you have any questions in regards to this report or need additional 

information, please feel free to contact me at (253) 859-0515 or at 

esewall@sewallwc.com. 

 

Sincerely, 

Sewall  Wetland Consulting, Inc. 

 
Ed Sewall 

Senior Wetlands Ecologist PWS #212 

 

 Attached: 2015 & 2018 site plans 

  Impacts Table 
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THE HEALEY ALLIANCE AZ 
2505 North 135th Drive 
Goodyear, AZ. 85395 
Phone (425) 444-6768 
Ron@healeyalliance.com 
 
 

 
Date: Aug. 9th 2018 
 
 
 
 
      2015   2018 
 
Total site disturbance:    6097 sf  6869 sf 
 
Permanent wetland disturbance:  2064 sf  1482 sf 
 
Temporary wetland disturbance: (1)  1386 sf  2170 sf 
 
Total wetland disturbance:   3450 sf  3652 sf 
 
Permanent buffer disturbance:  1077 sf  1059 sf 
 
Temporary buffer disturbance: (1)    786 sf    761 sf 
 
Total buffer disturbance: (2)   1883 sf  1820 sf 
 

(1) To be replanted 
(2) Excludes wetland area in buffer 

 
Ron Healey 
Healey Alliance AZ. 
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